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Thank you, Mr. President,

The Government of the State of Eritrea warmly welcomes the high-level delegation of the Islamic Republic of Iran.

We congratulate Iran on its success in closing the gender gap in school enrollment, ensuring equal opportunities for both female and male students.

We also commend the Government of Iran for achieving a 20% increase in the enrollment of students with disabilities and for providing them with tailored services, particularly in rural and underserved areas.

The Government of the State of Eritrea humbly recommends the following 4 measures:

1. Ensure the continued provision of free and compulsory primary education for all.
2. Adopt and implement laws, policies, and programs to guarantee non-discriminatory access to education.
3. Strengthen the policy of access to inclusive education for children with disabilities at all levels, while considering the previous efforts.
4. Expand access to education for rural students and work to lower overall dropout rates across the country.

We thank Iran for its valuable participation in the UPR process and extend our sincere well wishes on the outcome of its 4th review cycle.

Thank you, Mr. President.


